
 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – JUNE 18, 2007 
 
 STAFF ATTENDANCE AT COMMUNITY MEETING 
 
 Recommendation 
  

Councillor Tony Carella recommends that appropriate staff be directed to attend a 
community meeting to be convened at the earliest opportunity to address a number of 
issues relating to development of the property at 7543 Kipling Avenue, licensed to the 
Minime Sisters of the Passion and the Federation of Calabresi of Ontario 
 

 Economic Impact 
 
 Nil 
 
 Purpose 
 

To provide all parties with authoritative information in respect of the development of the 
subject lands.   

 
Communication Plan 
 
Councillor Carella will inform the following parties by letter: The Calabro Canadian 
Federation, the Minime Sisters of the Passion, residents of Veneto Drive, Dalmato Court, 
Graceview Court, Kipling Avenue south of its intersection with Nadia Avenue/Veneto Drive, 
and Starview Gate. 

 
 Background – Analysis and Options 
 
 In 1988 the City granted a licence to the Minime Sister of the Passion a parcel which is part 

of lands leased to the City of Vaughan by the Province of Ontario. In 2003 the Sisters 
assigned the licence to the Federation of Calabresi of Ontario, as co-licensees, and they 
are in the process of developing a cultural centre on a portion of the lands. From time to 
time issues have been raised by nearby residents in respect of this development. A 
community meeting at which authoritative answers can be provided, will contribute to the 
resolution of any outstanding concerns.  

 
 Regional Implications 

 
Nil 

 
 Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 T 
 

This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary 
resources have been allocated and approved.   

 
 Attachments 
 
 None 
 
 Report prepared by: 
 
 Councillor Tony Carella 
 
 
 

 



 

 Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 Tony Carella 
 Councillor – Ward 2 
 City of Vaughan 

 


